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August 1, 2022 

Ms. Jana Saba     Data Request Response Center 
Rocky Mountain Power   PacifiCorp 
1407 W North Temple, Suite 330  825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000 
Salt Lake City, UT 84116   Portland, OR 97232 

Re:    Rocky Mountain Power’s Annual Cost of Service Study – 2021; Docket No. 22-035-33 

Dear Ms. Saba, 

The Public Service Commission (PSC) reviewed Rocky Mountain Power’s (RMP) 2021 
Annual Cost of Service Study (COSS) model and supporting exhibits, filed on June 13, 2022 in 
accordance with the PSC’s May 29, 2014 correspondence in Docket No. 14-999-01. The PSC 
also reviewed the July 12, 2022 Corrected Comments filed by the Division of Public Utilities 
(DPU). 

DPU states its review consisted of comparing the 2021 COSS model with RMP’s 2020 
COSS model. DPU explains that the 2021 COSS model is materially the same in form as the 
2020 COSS model, but it is updated for RMP’s end-of-year 2021 results of operations. DPU 
recommends the PSC acknowledge the 2021 COSS. Additionally, DPU comments that RMP 
omitted the class summary, production summary, transmission summary, distribution summary, 
retail summary, and miscellaneous summary tabs (“Omitted Summary Tabs”) from the 2021 
COSS and requests that all future filings include the Omitted Summary Tabs for greater ease in 
examining RMP’s COSS model. 

Based on the PSC’s review of RMP’s 2021 COSS filing and DPU’s recommendations, 
the PSC acknowledges that the filing complies with the PSC’s reporting requirement. In light of 
DPU’s request for future filings to include the Omitted Summary Tabs, the PSC requests that 
RMP include the referenced summaries in all future cost of service studies.  

Sincerely, 

/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#325034 


